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  Office Hours 

Monday & Wednesday 
8:30 a.m.-1p.m. & 1:30p.m.-4p.m. 

 

Tuesday & Thursday 

8:30 a.m.-1p.m. & 1:30p.m.-3p.m. 

September 2018 

Volume 64,  Issue 9 
First Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) 

 215 West Elm Street 

 Canton, IL 61520-2496   

Church office (309) 647-1363 

 

JOIN US FOR WORSHIP 
9:00 Worship & Childrenôs Church 

10:00 a.m. Coffee Fellowship 

10:30 Sunday School 

Iŀƴƪ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΥ tŀǎǘƻǊ 

wƛŎƪ /ƻǳƭǘŜǊΥ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ {ǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊ aƛǎǝ /ǊƻǎǎƭŀƴŘΥ hŶŎŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

WƻƘƴ 5ŀǾƛǎΥ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ  DǊŜǘŎƘŜƴ CǳƭƭŜǊΥ hǊƎŀƴƛǎǘ 

ǿǿǿΦŎŀƴǘƻƴŦŎŎΦƻǊƎ 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ 9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘϪŎŀƴǘƻƴŦŎŎΦƻǊƎ 

Dear fellow Disciples: 
 

I want to thank you on behalf of the Worship Committee for 
the great attendance at the Hymn Sing in the park on August 
12. I know that we blessed the park with the sound of our 
hymns and that we all enjoyed the delicious meal that we 
worked together to provide. I hope we managed to get some 
of your favorites on the playlist for this year, but if not, 
thereôs always next year! 
 

Special thanks to Lori Coleman for having the idea, Gretchen 
for hanging in there with uncooperative music, to the 
Disciples Women for arranging the chicken, water, and plates 
and silverware, and to Pastor Hank for gracing us with his 
presence and meeting so many of us.  
 

I was very happy to see so many of you there and I hope itôs 
a tradition that we can plan to continue for years to come.  
 

 Trygve Meade, Chair, Worship & Evangelism Committee 

http://www.cantonfcc.org/
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It is great to be with First Christian Church!  
 

 The welcome that has been extended to Deann and myself has been 
wonderful. Everyone has been friendly and supportive. And, of course, the 
welcome basket and plant given to us our first Sunday was a tremendous 
surprise and very much appreciated. A special thanks to Diane Schrodt for 
putting all of that together.  
 

 I am looking forward to getting to visit with each of you in one of our 
Get Acquainted groups. If you have not yet signed up for a group there are 
still some opportunities. Please call the church office to find out which groups 
have yet to meet.  
 

 If you need to contact me otherwise, please do not hesitate to do so. I 
plan to be in the church office most mornings. My schedule, however, 
fluctuates. So, if you are making a special trip to visit I would suggest calling 
to make sure I am going to be in. You are also welcome to give me a call on 
my cellphone: 217 -260 -5749 . If I donôt answer, please leave a message. 
You can also email me at hank@cantonfcc.org . 
 

 I want to be of support in every way that I can. If you or someone in 
your family is going into the hospital, please contact the church office or me 
directly. I do my best to visit regularly in the hospital but I am not able to do 
that unless I know someone has been admitted. And I always say that I 
would rather have 10 people notify me that someone is in the hospital than 
no one. If there are any other pastoral needs, please feel free to call me.  
 

 A Bible verse that inspires me in ministry comes from the book of 
Jeremiah:  For I know the plans that I am planning concerning you,ô declares 
Yahweh, óplans for prosperity and not for harm, to give to you a future and a 
hope (Jeremiah 29:11). There is a lot behind this verseðmore than I can 
detail in this article. But it certainly offers the assurance that God was 
working for what was good for the people of Israel ðeven if it would take 
time for Godôs promise to be fulfilled. I know God wants what is best for First 
Christian Church even if it takes time for his plans to play out. My prayer is 
that we will look to God and trust him to guide us into the future.  
 

God bless, Hank 

mailto:hank@cantonfcc.org
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Dear fellow Disciples:  
 

This is a letter of thanks in many ways.  
 

First, of course, I want to say thank you for the very kind recognition of my 

committeeôs work this summer. Iôm a little embarrassed that work took me 

out of town during that service! However, many people worked together to 

make this summer successful, and I want to take this opportunity to 
recognize their contributions as well and to extend my thanks.  
 

I first want to recognize the other standing members of the Worship and 

Evangelism Committee, who are Lori Coleman, Diane Schrodt, and Amy 

Allard. Amy is a new addition, but all of them worked very hard to make 

sure that we had a successful summer. I also need to add my thanks to the 

congregationôs for the incredible efforts of Don Heller and Misti Crossland, 

who very ably kept the trains running on time, as it were, in a thousand 

ways large and small.   
 

Don also deserves recognition for his role in each worship service: making 

our announcements and introducing our speakers. Similarly, Bill Leitze 

deserves our gratitude not only for delivering two excellent messages (Iôll 

get to that more in a minute) but also leading us in observing the tradition 

of inviting worshippers to be Disciples each week. Additionally, Tammy 

Weaver frequently led our hymns this summer, along with Lori Coleman, 

John Stanko, and Diane Schrodt.  
 

In our own congregation, the following people shared messages with us: 

Bill Leitze (twice!), Tammy Weaver (who blessed us with wonderful music), 

Daryle Coleman, and Randy Weaver.  
 

In the wider Disciples organization: Teresa Dulyea -Parker, Lisa Grace, Beth 

Rupe, and Amy Booker -Hirsch.  
 

And our guests from our own community, but not our denomination: Robin 

Henry (twice!), Joey Brewer (twice!), Carol Davis, Larry Eskridge, and 
Kevin Meade.  
 

To one and all of the above, thank you from the bottom of my heart.  
 

Now, God has given us Pastor Hankôs leadership while we work toward 

finding a permanent pastor. In that sense, we have closed a chapter in our 

congregationôs history and begun another. Thanks to the hard work of 

everyone above, I am happy to say that the previous chapter was a 
success ï I cannot wait so see where God leads us next.  
 

   Trygve Meade, Chair, Worship and Evangelism Committee  



4 

In Appreciation 
 

First a note of appreciation for the gift certificate and special card that Daryle 
Coleman presented me for my volunteer work during our time without a pastor. 
Thank you very much. Please know I counted it a real blessing to be of service to 
our members and congregation. 

 Misti Crossland and Trygve Meade also received these gifts and certainly their 
efforts were very valuable and necessary for the continuation of our worship and 
ministries at Canton First Christian Church. 

Although she may like deflecting attention from herself, please know Daryle is 
doing a great job as our Board Chair. When she accepted this position Nina and 
Glenn were still our pastors. Now during this time without a pastor, she has gone 
well beyond the normal duties of the position and spent countless hours at extra 
meetings and also led the interim minister selection committee. She has been the 
leader we needed.  Please say thank you to her.   

Two others that helped in special roles were Kevin Dearing and Bill Leitze. 
Kevin, especially since his retirement, has become our lead elder when it comes to 
calling on shut-ins and nursing home residents. He certainly stepped up and covered 
the calling to members in the hospital and those having surgeries.  Thank you Kevin.  
 A thank you also goes to Bill for providing thoughtful discipleship invitations at 
the end of almost all of our church services.  He was also the first person we looked 
to for conducting funeral services.  

Additional thanks should go to the many members that have taken on roles 
such as greeters, ushers, coffee fellowship providers, scripture readers, elders, 
deacons, childrenôs moment and childrenôs church volunteers, committee chairs and 
members, VBS volunteers, funeral dinner volunteers and the list goes on.  The point 
to be made is that it takes all of us, each parts of the Body, to be church at First 
Christian.   We have successfully concluded a short chapter in this congregationôs 
history and look forward to the next chapter with Rev. Hank Anderson leading us.  

  

Blessing to all that serve,   
 Don Heller, Elder 

Furniture needed!  

Help furnish the parsonage for Pastor 

Hank's late night meetings and/or inclement 

weather when he has to stay over. Used, 

but nice furnishings will do -  a queen sized bed (mattress & box springs & 

frame), a couch, a chair or two. Appliances are not needed. Thanks to 
Bruce & Jean Edwards for providing a kitchen table & chairs already!   Call 

the office if you have something to loan. Pick up can be arranged.  
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Join the Bell Choir 

Bell Players are reaching out to others in the congregation who are 

interested in playing bells. Bell practice will start in early Sept. & practice 

at 6:15 on Weds. & play for Thanksgiving time & Christmas time.  

Contact Pat Stanko 309-338-2473 or pstanko53@gmail.com. 

Regional Assembly 2018, Co -Chair Trygve Meade  
 

Join us as we ñRise Up!ò 
 

We will meet on Oct. 19 -20  at The Chateau Hotel & 
Conference Center , 1621 Jumer Dr., Bloomington, IL 

1704; www.bloomingtonchateau.com. 
 

The theme is based upon scriptures Matthew 19:14  & 1 Timothy 4:12 -14 . 
 

All persons who register have the privilege of the Assembly which includes: Worship 
with Rev. Terri Hord Owens  our General Minister & President. 
 

Also, Youth events; Story Hour; Mission opportunities. 
 

Each congregation is also entitled to 5 voting delegates. In addition, every Pastor 
with standing in the Region has voting privileges.  
 

Costs: Children (under 12)-$30, Youth (13-17)-$30, Young Adult (18-33)-$60, and 
Adult (34+) -$75. 

Disciple Women  

Disciple Women will start meeting this new season on 

Thursday, Sept. 6th at 1p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Our 

Program will be ñMeet Hank Anderson.ò Laura Taylor will 

give the devotion & Doreen Shaw will be the hostess.  

Happy Timers  

 With Sept. comes the beginning of Happy Timers for the season. We 

will kick off the new season on Thurs., Sept. 20th at noon with a soup 

luncheon. After lunch we will get an update about the new Canton Area 

Heritage Center which has itôs Grand Opening on Fri., Sept. 7th.  

 Joe Stone will share with us how the center has developed since itôs 

beginning. A lot has taken place in the last several months, you wont want 

to miss this!  
 The cost will be $5/person. Anyone and everyone is invited.  

 Be sure to put your name on the list so we will have enough soup for 

everyone. Call the church office at 647 -1363 for further information.  

mailto:pstanko53@gmail.com
http://www.bloomingtonchateau.com/
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Children and Youth News  
August 2018 

 

Chi Rho (Middle School Youth Group)- 
Will be meeting on various Sundays from      
6-7p.m. Any 5th-8th grader is welcome to 

join us! If interested, please contact Sherry 
Hardy, 309-657-2345, so she can let you 

know when meetings will occur.  

 

Family Paint and Create Night  
The Family Ministry team would like to thank 

everyone who came out to our Family Paint and 
Create Night on Aug 19th. We had a great turn out 
with over 40 people attending! With each event we 
have had families attend that do not even belong 

to our church, coming out and enjoying fun, family 
and faith with us! The kids had a blast painting 
outside on cardboard ñcanvasesò and big sheets of 

paper.  Some even used their hands and feet as 
brushes! We also had homemade chalk paint and 
everyone created beautiful masterpieces on the 

parking lot! Thank you to all those who helped with 
the food, set-up, clean-up, and donations! I really 
appreciate the support from our church family for 

all of our events!  


